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What is 1000 Books before 
Kindergarten? 
It is a free program that en-
courages parents to read 1000 
books with their child before 
he or she enters kindergarten – 
a goal experts say children 
need to help them learn to 
read for themselves.  One of 
the best ways to encourage 

learning is to spend time sharing books every day. 
Reading together helps develop important pre-
reading skills that provide a solid reading foundation 
– a key to school and learning success. Plus, sharing 
stories together is fun! 
 
How does it work? 
Come to our 1000 Books Before Kindergarten Kick- 
Off Party (details below) to sign up for the program 
and receive a keepsake reading journal to take home 
and record the books you read to your child.  If you 
can’t make it to the Kick Off Party, just stop by the 

Main Level Help Desk anytime after September 6 to 
register and receive your keepsake journal.  
 
Who can participate? 
All families with children who have not yet started 
five-year-old kindergarten can join the program – 
even newborns! We welcome all area families. You do 
not need to live in Middleton to participate. 
 
1,000 Books Before Kindergarten Kick Off Party! 
Saturday, September 6, 2:30-3:30 pm 
Birth – 4K 
Clifford the Big Red Dog will be at the library to help 
us kick off our 1,000 Books Before Kindgergarten 
event!  Any child who is not yet in kindergarten 
can join us for this very special party.  Each child will 
receive a scrapbook to record all the books they read 
on their way to kindergarten.  To get us started, we'll 
share a Clifford story together and we’ll get to meet 
Clifford!  Older siblings and other family members are 
welcome to join us too.  Stop by the Main Level Help 
Desk or call (608)827-7402 to sign up. 
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HOP ON THE FREE TROLLEY! 
You may have noticed the Trolley parked on Terrace 
Ave behind the library.  It travels, from 5:30pm until 
10:30pm Monday through Friday, around downtown 
Middleton and the Greenway Station area.  There are 
several signs posted where the Trolley drops off and 
picks up riders.  Maps of the travel route and schedule 
can be picked up at the library’s circulation desk as 
well as the Tourism Center at the depot.  The 25 mi-
nute loop swings through Greenway Station, down-
town Middleton, and along Parmenter St near the 
Bruce Co and Culver’s.   
 

I had a chance to take a ride and discovered Senator 
Jon Erpenbach driving for the evening.  Several visi-
tors from the hotels located in Greenway Station were 
picked up and dropped off in the downtown area for 
dining and entertainment.  
So, get on board, park your 
car and ride the Trolley to 
your favorite hangout or 
shopping location around 
Middleton.  It’s fun! 
 
     -Barbara Henderson, Circulation Staff 

Many of the canvases in our inaugural Stairway 
Gallery exhibit will be sold to support public art 
in Middleton.  Join us at the Middleton Public 
Library for these events: 

Silent Auction, Sept 10-16th & 
Final Bidding Night, Sept 18th, 5-8pm 
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PROGRAMS FOR ADULTS IN SEPTEMBER AND OCTOBER 
Tai Chi for Beginners (two sessions to choose from) 
Wednesday, September 10th at 7:00 PM or  
Wednesday, September 24th at 10:00 AM 
Instructor Tina Dewey will begin with standing meditation 
and warm-ups and move on to an introduction to the Sun 

style of Tai Chi, including a full demonstration of Dr. Paul Lam's Tai 
Chi for Arthritis.  No experience is necessary.  Please wear comfort-
able shoes and clothing that allows for easy movement.  Space is 
limited and registration is required for these classes. 

 
Film Screening: Dostoevsky Behind Bars,  
a documentary film by Marc Kornblatt 
Tuesday, September 23rd at 6:30 PM 
In this full-length documentary, prison inmates 
and graduate students study literature together 
and talk about why what they’re doing matters.  

The film, which premiered at the Wisconsin Film Festival, where it 
won a Gold Badger Award, is also an official selection of the Louis-
ville International Film Festival, as well as the Julien Dubuque Inter-
national Film Festival and Philadelphia Independent Film Festival. 
Filmmaker Marc Kornblatt will attend. 

 
Let’s Talk About Texts Book Discussion: The 
Flamethrowers by Rebecca Kushner 
Thursday, September 25th at 7:00 PM 
The Craftsman Table & Tap, 6712 Frank Lloyd Wright 
Ave. 
Join us for drinks and discussion as we talk about Rachel 
Kushner’s critically acclaimed 2013 novel, The 

Flamethrowers.  Copies are available at the lower-level reference 
desk.  Everyone is welcome! 

 
Retirementology 
Tuesday, October 7th at 6:00 PM 
A class designed to prepare current and future retirees 
for their retirement years and provide the education 

necessary to accomplish the most prevalent goal amongst retirees 
– to not run out of money.  This class is a broad overview of items 
that retirees need to be cognizant of in planning their retirement.  
Presented by The Retirement Classroom: 
www.theretirementclassroom.com 

 
Poland: The Heart of Europe 
Thursday, October 9th at 7:00 PM 
"Poland: The Heart of Europe" captures the essence of 
Polish history and culture, from the earliest times to 
the 21st century, as Poland finds its place among the 

nations of modern Europe. Traveling along the picturesque Vistula 
river running through the heart of Poland, we pass through Krakow 
in the south, the cultural capital of Poland, continuing north 
through the historic capital city of Warsaw. We end up in the port 
city of Gdansk on the Baltic Sea where the first shots of WWII were 
fired and, years later, the Solidarity movement was born. 
Presenter Eva Verhoven was born and raised in Poland, where she 
worked with the Polish National Tourist Office arranging tours for 
English-speaking visitors.  She has given numerous presentations 
and lectures on Polish history and culture for the UW's Center for 
Russian, Eastern European, and Central Asia Studies and has taught 
classes on Polish film and theater at Madison College. 
 

3rd Annual Dane County Libraries Trivia Night 
Saturday, October 11th at 7:00 PM  
(doors open at 6) 
Madison Public Library’s Central Library,  
201 W Mifflin St, Madison 

Assemble your team (up to 10 people) and test your trivia acumen 
against players from all over Dane County.  Entry fee is $250 per 
team.  Register online at www.beyondthepage.info Proceeds from 
trivia night will benefit Beyond the Page, an endowment that funds 
humanities programs at Dane County Libraries. 

Insurance for Your Small Business 
Thursday, October 16th at 6:00 PM 
Do you own your own small business?  Learn 
how to protect it with the correct type of 
insurance. This class will be fun, interactive 

and easy to understand. Attendees will learn why they need insur-
ance, what it covers, and where to purchase it. Types of coverage 
discussed: General liability, Property, Auto liability, Worker Com-
pensation, Umbrella, and Professional liability.  Presented by the 
Wisconsin Women's Business Initiative Corporation.  For more in-
formation or to register for this class, contact WWBIC directly at 
608-257-5450 or register online at www.wwbic.com. 

 
Out of the Fire:  
Monologues About Banned Books 
Friday, October 17th at 7:00 PM 
Join us for an evening of live theater as Forward 

Theater Company of Madison presents a series of dramatic mono-
logues about banned books!  Please note:  The library closes at 
6PM, but the lobby and lower level Archer Rooms will remain open 
for this special performance. 

 
Getting to Know Medicare 
Tuesday, October 28th at 10:00 AM 
Whether you're new to Medicare or have had it for 
years, most people have questions.  Come join us 
and learn the details of Medicare.  There are always 

changes happening, so bring your questions and have them an-
swered by licensed professionals.  This is an educational seminar 
and there will be no products marketed or sold.  Please feel free to 
bring a family member or friend.  Presented by The Retirement 
Classroom:  www.theretirementclassroom.com 

 
Headless Tales: A Live Radio Drama 
Tuesday, October 28th at 7:00 PM 
"Headless Tales" is a radio drama adapted from three 
short stories by the early-American author Washing-
ton Irving.  With Halloween just around the corner, 

each story presented has something to do with decapitation!  A 
troupe of actors will present adaptations of “The Adventure of the 
German Student,” “The Devil and Tom Walker,” and, of course, 
“The Legend of Sleepy Hollow” as if they were being recorded in 
an old-time radio studio.  Presented by Heartline Theatricals of 
Middleton. 

 
Writing and Self-Publishing:  A Three Session 
Workshop 
October 29th, November 5th and November 12th 
(All Wednesdays) 
A welcoming and relaxed forum for writers who 

want to learn more about the publishing process, whether it’s a 
novel you’ve been working on for years or a book of family reci-
pes. Presenter Christine Keleny will also share pointers about the 
basics of writing itself.  Christine runs CKBooks Publishing, a local 
indie publishing company that helps authors with editing, paper 
books design, ebook formatting, ghostwriting, and publishing ser-
vices in addition to helping writers work through the maze of the 
book publishing industry. She has published 5 of her own novels 
and is about the publish number 6. 

 
Microsoft Excel: The Basics 
Monday, September 29th at 7:00 PM 
Microsoft Excel is a powerful tool that helps you 
create spreadsheets to keep track of all kinds of 

numerical data simply and easily. Class participants will learn how 
to make a simple spreadsheet, create formulas to automatically 
update data, and more. 
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TEEN EVENTS IN SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER: DYSTOPIAS, AUTHORS & ACTIVISM! 
Create Change! 
Would you like to help make the world a safer, 
more magical place? Join us for our first meeting 
of a Harry Potter Alliance to start a Middleton 
chapter on Thursday, Sept. 25, 7-8 pm!  We 
would like to create a group of fans, activists, 

nerdfighters, teenagers, wizards and muggles dedicated to 
fighting for social justice!  Help us start the magic in a deli-
cious way with Cupcake Decorating on Saturday, Sept. 13, 2
-3 pm.  This is a sensory friendly event to show your 
support of teens on the autistic spectrum.  Please sign up 
at the Help Desk (827-7402) so we are sure to have enough 
cupcakes for everyone. 
 

Question Normality! 
Do we live in an Orwellian society?  Join us in a dis-
cussion of 1984 and Animal Farm on Wednesday, 
Sept. 24, 4-5 pm for Banned! and take a look at 

modern-day censorship.  What books (if any) do you think 
should be banned and why? Ask at the Help Desk to check 
out a Kindle downloaded with these and other book dis-
cussion titles. (In honor of Banned Books Week)  Continue 
the discussion on the future of our society at Donuts & 

Dystopias on Wednesday, Oct. 15, 4-5 p.m. with a look 
at the book Ship Breaker by Paolo Bacigalupi. (similar to 
the Maze Runner series.) Speaking of the Maze Runner, we 
also have a Maze Runner Challenge on Wednesday, Sept. 
17, 4-5 pm, to celebrate the upcoming movie release!  
We will have physical and mental maze challenges, with 
chances to win tickets to the movie.  Don’t miss our other 
teen-created maze for our Haunted Library on Thursday, 
Oct. 23, 4-5 pm!  Teens are invited to help create the 
atmosphere on Wed., Oct. 22, 3:30- 5 pm, then act in the 
Haunted Library on Thursday.  All ages are welcome to take 
a walk through the Haunted Library—if you dare!  (Lights 
on version for children for the first 15 minutes.) 

 
Did that really happen? 
Do you love history?  Author  Jennifer Bradbury will 
be visiting the library on Saturday, Oct. 18, 10-11 
am to talk about her award-winning book,  “A 
Moment Comes,” an action-packed novel of the 

explosive events leading up to the separation of Pakistan 
from India in the 1940s with hints of a dangerous, forbid-
den romance.   All ages welcome. 

'TWEEN PROGRAMS IN SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 
Maker Monday: Make Your Own Hula Hoop! 
Monday, Sept. 8, 3:30-4:45pm (Grades 2-6) 
Lower Level Archer Rooms (lobby stairs) 
Make your own hula hoop using industrial tubing 
and fancy duct tape. After you create your hula 

hoop, stay for a hula hooping dance party!  Supplies are 
limited so please sign up at the Main Level Help Desk or by 
calling (608) 827-7402 if you would like to attend.  

 
Read It and Eat Book Club 
Mondays, September 22 &  
October 27, 6-7pm 
 (Grades 2-6) 

Lower Level Archer Rooms (lobby stairs) 
Join us for dinner and discussion!  A limited number of 
books will be available for checkout at the Main Level Help 
Desk; we can also help you place holds with your library 
card so you can read the book before we meet!  Please 
bring a sack dinner; the library will provide beverages and 
fruit for dessert.  Sign up at the Main Level Help Desk or by 
calling (608) 827-7402. We meet once per month during 
the school year; ask at the Help Desk for our complete 
schedule! 
September title:  From the Mixed-Up Files of Mrs. Basil E. 
Frankweiler by E.L. Konigsburg 
October title:  Wonkenstein: the Creature From My Closet 
by Obert Skye 

 
Homeschoolers’ Book Share 
Wednesdays, September 24,  
October 22 & 2-3pm 
Lower Level Archer Rooms (lobby stairs) 
Homeschoolers of all ages are invited to share 

about the books they're reading!  All types of presentations 
are welcome, including informal descriptions, skits, short 

films, and artwork.  The sky's the limit!  We'll meet once a 
month on a Wednesday at 2:00pm, September through 
December. Please register at the Main Level Help Desk or 
by calling (608) 827-7402. 

 
Tinker Thursday: Cardboard Sculptures 
Thursday, Sept. 25, 3:30-4:30m (Grades 2-6) 
Lower Level Archer Rooms (lobby stairs) 
Engineer your own unique sculpture using recy-
cled cardboard. We'll also have some cardboard 

challenges to see who's the best tinker thinker.  Supplies 
are limited so please sign up at the Main Level Help Desk 
or by calling (608) 827-7402 if you would like to attend.   

 
Maker Monday: Paper Bead Jewelry 
Monday, Oct. 13 & 20, 3:30-4:45pm 
 (Grades 2-6) 

Lower Level Archer Rooms (lobby stairs) 
Construct paper beads to make your own necklace or 
bracelet.  This is a two-part program so make sure to sign 
up for both sessions to have plenty of time to complete 
your project!  Supplies are limited so please sign up at the 
Main Level Help Desk or by calling (608) 827-7402 if you 
would like to attend.  

 
Scary Stories Told In the Dark 
Thursday, October 30, 2:30-3:30pm  
(Grades 2-6) 

Archer Meeting Rooms (downstairs through lobby) 
Join us for some scary (and not so scary) stories told in the 
dark to celebrate Halloween!  Those brave enough that is… 
Walking s'mores will be served. Sign up at the Main Level 
Help Desk or by calling (608)827-7402. 
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Middleton Public Library 

7425 Hubbard Avenue 

Middleton, WI  53562 

(608) 831-5564 

www.midlibrary.org 

info@midlibrary.org 

 

Open to Serve you: 

Monday - Thursday 9am-9pm 

Friday 9am-6pm 

Saturday 9am-5pm 

Sunday (Sept-May) 1pm-5pm 

 

 

The Friends of the Middleton Public Library wishes to thank all members  
for supporting the library, including these corporate sponsors: 

ω AJ Sue Consulting LLC      ω American Transmission Company      

ω Atterbury, Kammer & Hagg, S.C.     ω Ballweg Chevrolet, Inc.      

ω Burman Coffee Traders     ω Clasen Quality Coatings Inc.     

 ω CPU Solutions     ω Cress Funeral Service     ω DoTopia 

 ω Fish & Associates Inc     ω Goben Cars     ω Gordon Flesch Co.    

  ω Hubbard Avenue Diner & Bakery     ω James A Lord, D.D.S, S.C.    

  ω Madison Community Montessori School     ω McLellan Orthodontics     

ω Menchie's Frozen Yogurt     ω MHK Retirement Partners     

 ω Middleton Sports and Fitness     ω Murphy Desmond S.C.     

 ω Pleasant T. Rowland Foundation     ω Sofra Family Bistro     

 ω Stark Realtor - Mary Lockyer Browning     ω State Bank of Cross Plains     

ω Summers Christmas Tree Farm     ω Sutter Photographers    

  ω Swimwest     ω TDS     ω Upbeat-Alz Activities     ω West Bend Mutual 

Insurance Company Charitable Fund     ω Willy Street Co-op-West   

   ω Wussow Chiropractic     ω Zimbrick of Middleton 
  

All Programs at the library are funded by the Friends of the Middleton Public Library. 

   THANK YOU! 

 

 

The Friends of the Middleton Public Library will have their special $4 per bag sale on Saturday, September 13th from 

9am-4pm (first two hours, Friends Members only)  AND Sunday, September 14th from 1:30pm-3:30pm ($2 per 

bag).  Memberships are available at the sales.  The October sales will be Saturday, October 11th from 10am-4pm and 

Sunday, October 12th from 1:30pm-3:30pm.   

Also, a reminder to check the upstairs sale shelves.  These shelves are stocked on a continuous basis with newer editions 

of both adult and children's books and you can visit these shelves any time you visit the library. 

   FALL BOOKSALES 

THANK YOU TO ANNA BIERMEIER 
After 25 (!) amazing years of planning, coordinat-
ing, and helping to staff the monthly Friends of 
the Library book sales, Anna Biermeier is taking a 
well deserved “break.”  I estimate that Anna has 
spent approximately 1200 hours arranging for 
sale space, calling volunteers, setting up tables, 
moving books, and raising money for the Middle-
ton Public Library.  If I have underestimated the 
time she has devoted, I deeply apologize. 
 
Anyone who hasn’t helped arrange, set up for, or 
work a library book sale cannot imagine the 
amount of energy, hard work, or commitment in-
volved.  Organizing library book sales is not for 
the faint of heart—although I will definitely not 
minimize the great sense of satisfaction or fun 
involved either.  
 

As a librarian at the Middleton Public 
Library for 24 years I was one of the 
lucky beneficiaries of all that hard work 
& commitment:  I estimate that I had 
the privilege of hosting over 400 li-
brary programs and events and guess 
who provided the money for all those 
authors, musicians, extra books, coffee, 
cookies and pizzas?  Yup, the Friends 
of the Library via all those book sales (monthly & 
ongoing on the main level)! 

I cannot thank Anna and all her cohorts enough.  
And I encourage any of you who want to help 
your library prosper & grow to think about volun-
teering to help the Friends.  I am sure Anna 
would enthusiastically concur. 
 
     -Liz Dannenbaum, librarian, retired 

http://www.fompl.org/

